
 

206.547.4417 1415 NE 45th Street #401, Seattle, WA 98105 udistrictpartnership.org 
 Mailing: P.O. Box 45073, Seattle, WA 98145 

 

BOARD MEETING AGENDA 
11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

October 18, 2022 
REMOTE: Via Zoom 

 

 

I. Welcome & Introductions   Rob   11:30 a.m.  

  

II. Public Comment     Public   11:35 a.m.  

 

III. Approval of June Meeting Minutes   Rob   11:40 a.m.  (Vote) 

 

IV. Update & Discussion on Public Safety  All   11:45 a.m. 

 

V. Finance Committee Report    Trevor   12:20 p.m. 

● Acceptance of September Close       (Vote) 

 

VI. U District $4 Food Walk Summary   Polly   12:25 p.m. 

 

VII. Governance Committee Report   Miles   12:35 p.m. 
● Welcome/Board Election Kate Barr, Scarecrow Video    (Vote) 

● Reminder: Sign Board Handbook Documents 

 

VIII. New Business     Lois   12:50 p.m. 

 

IX. Adjourn      Lois   1:00 p.m. 
 
*Note, this meeting will remote.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82286774861
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UDP FINANCE COMMITTEE NARRATIVE  

Finance Committee Meeting 10/13/22 

 
Looking into the fall, UDP has hired-up and is nearly through the second event of FY2023, which will be 
closed out next month. Some aspirational place-making projects on deck, but have yet to be funded. 
Donations to support the ambassador program have distorted BIA collections. As UDP works to spend-
down surplus funds above and beyond the reserves, Don and Phil are watching to ensure there are 
sufficient collections and BIA dollars available at the end of the year to meet UDP commitments.  
 
Balance Sheet Report 

The balance sheet shows a balance of uncollected receivables, which are largely related to UDP’s OED 

grants. Some of the grant money discussed last month has come in, and there are additional rounds of 

grant reimbursements that UDP is working to collect.  

Budget Report  

The comments below add context and details to variances seen in the budget report. The numbers along 
the left side of the page correspond with the numbers on the budget report: 
 

Income: 

44300 – BIA Income: As we mentioned last month, we have a couple of positions that were 
budgeted for the year but only recently started, so the anticipated spending will be less for the 
first part of the year on these positions. Also, the up-front payment from UW and KUOW for the 
ambassador program has delayed the need to draw-down BIA dollars at the anticipated rate. 

44530 – Grant Income: Katy has a few aspirational public realm projects that she’s planning to 
seek funding for—this will continue to be a deficit for income/spending in her program area until 
she secures funding.  

47215 – Sponsorships: Our food walk goals were not met, but we underspent on the movie 
series, and have some cost savings and activation grant dollars that we have used to backfill 
some of this deficit.  

Expense: 

60000 – Staffing: Again, two positions just began this month, which should even out these 
numbers over time.  

70320 – Contracted Services: We have a slight underspend on contracted services, related to a 
timing issue around the arts and culture work and some of the season-specific cleaning work.  

70330—Design of Website/Posters: Polly is about to launch the refresh of the U District Seattle 
website, which will pick up the pace of spending in this category.  

70360 – Other Program Expenses: We have yet to commit any public realm spending as Katy will 
need to fundraise to support these projects over the next few months.  

 

BIA Budget Tracker 

BIA spending is a little distorted due to incoming grants and donations.  

Public Safety: There is a negative $52K slug in August which is contributing to the underspending 

that is showing up on the BIA tracker—this is actually good news, UDP has pulled in $80K in 

donations, and another $30K in commitments to support the ambassador program, so the 

money is getting credited back to the BIA.  



Marketing: Once we are through the Food Walk, we will be able to ramp up other marketing 

efforts, including the refresh of the UDP website. 

Food Walk (and other events): No surprise to see that event spending hasn’t ramped-up for the 

spring events, and Food Walk will not be closed out until the October financials are complete. 

 

FY 2022 Audit 

The annual audit is underway and Phil and Don are working to supply the firm with the needed 

documentation to complete their work. It may make sense to have them present to the Finance 

Committee in December and the Board in January. 









PROGRAM REPORTS
OCTOBER  2022

URBAN VITALITY

Upcoming Arts and Culture Initiative Stakeholder Meeting
The UDP continues to work with representatives from the arts and culture sector in the U
District. In July, UDP held a preliminary large stakeholder meeting of nearly 30 U District arts and
culture community members. The group heard examples of how other urban neighborhoods support
their arts and culture organizations and identity, as well as brainstormed potential strategic
opportunities for the U District. In September, UDP began working with a smaller Working Group to
refine a vision and strategic near-term directions for the initiative. The next large group meeting is on
Monday, October 24, 4 p.m. - 5:45 p.m. at the WSECU Rita Koontz Community Space where they will
further identify and discuss near term strategies to support our creative community.

NE 42nd Street Conceptual Design Work Launches
UDP is collaborating with neighborhood stakeholders on a community engagement and
conceptual design process to re-envision the sidewalk and street space of NE 42nd St between
15th and NE and Brooklyn Ave NE.

The goal of the project is to engage 42nd St community members around redesigning 42nd
Street as a place for people to experience and stay, and which will act as a welcoming and
accessible gateway between the UW Campus and the U District. Overarching priorities include
creating a pedestrian-friendly environment along the corridor, which could include widened
sidewalks for accessible passage, outdoor seating for adjacent businesses, strengthened
connections to the Allegro Alley and the Ave, and mature trees and planting. The plan will pay
attention to loading and parking needs of adjacent businesses and aims to maintain two-way
vehicular traffic.

In early fall 2022, the U District Advocates group received a Seattle Neighborhood Matching
Fund Grant for approximately $30k to fund the project between September 2022 and August
2023. UDP is participating on the Steering Committee for the project, which includes
representatives from UDP, U District Advocates, Bulldog News, Seattle Vineyard Church, Little
Thai, Makers Architecture and Design, and the historic brick building at the corner of 42nd and
the Ave. There will be an RFP process to hire a consultant, who will lead three larger public
meetings with adjacent businesses and organizations, property owners and managers, the
University of Washington, student representatives, etc. The deliverable will be a 10% conceptual
design report and renderings  that the City of Seattle could use to implement street changes.

The UDP aims to ensure an inclusive process that engages all relevant stakeholders and a
resulting plan that reflects the desires of the majority of participants.



ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

UDP Launches Small Business Facade & Marketing Consultation Studio
In a collaborative effort with the UW Foster School of Business, UDP is now working with 60+
students to provide direct consultation for three small, BIPOC-owned businesses including My
Favorite Deli, Kai’s Thai Street Food & Bar, and Cafe on the Ave. Based on the unique character
and needs of each business, students will provide recommendations surrounding: (1) branding;
(2) social media strategy; (3) interior design; (4) and exterior facade. Student groups will present
their final recommendations to the UDP and business owners/operators in December.

Building Relationships to Attract Unique Small Businesses
Over the past year, UDP has built relationships with brokers, developers, property owners, and
entrepreneurs to help fill current vacant spaces and future ground-floor commercial spaces.
Collaborating with brokers and developers has offered UDP a direct line of communication to
highlight the current needs in the community. Relationships with property owners and
entrepreneurs has allowed UDP to play matchmaker, encouraging property investments and
introducing property owners to unique and innovative small businesses.

CLEAN, SAFE & OUTREACH

Responding to Nightlife Business Safety Challenges
After the horrific events that transpired earlier this month, UDP staff engaged nightlife
businesses, city representatives, and SPD to work together in exploring strategies that can
mitigate future criminal activity. Outside of the measures implemented by the city, UW, and SPD,
UDP is providing direct assistance to nightlife businesses to hire additional security. Moving
forward, UDP is engaging all nightlife businesses in the coming weeks to understand the types
of strategies that will best promote safety for businesses, their customers, and staff.

Safety
The first weekend of October was marked with a string of violent events that shook the
community. A series of shootings and a gruesome vehicular homicide book-ended the Food
Walk weekend, followed by a break-in/sexual assault at a local sorority house. The community
was understandably upset, and the stories were regularly covered by the local media. As a first
step, the U District Partnership pulled together a conversation with the City, the UW, the Seattle
Police Department and local night-time business operators to better understand some of the
dynamics that led to the night-life related violence. The businesses provided valuable
information about some of the issues that they have witnessed as well as insight into the root
causes. The UDP worked with this group to develop a near-term action plan that included the
following components:



● The City of Seattle committed to deploying SPD emphasis police patrols at night until 2
a.m. on Fridays and Saturdays for the weeks following the shootings and break-in to
discourage illegal behavior, violence, dangerous driving, and to monitor Greek Row. (The
Seattle Police Department has limited resources but the City of Seattle has committed to
move some SPD resources that were used to help fight crime in the  North Aurora
community to the U District over the next few weeks).

● The UDP continued to invest in safety ambassadors from 7 a.m. to 11 p.m. on
weekdays and 3 p.m. to 11 p.m. on weekends.

● UW committed to supporting the ambassador program in addition to funding an
expanded security patrol (not armed) on University Way and Brooklyn Ave from 10
p.m. to 3 a.m. on Friday and Saturday nights to have an additional crowd control safety
presence.

● Nightlife businesses in the U District (which include bars, restaurants, and bubble tea
cafes) committed to working with UDP to make security investments and to develop
safety protocols and strategies to keep patrons and employees safe while proactively
de-escalating incidents when necessary. This group will continue to convene and
monitor the situation this fall.

● City leaders and the UDP are also working together to explore improvements to the
physical environment to enhance safety including improved lighting and streetscape
configurations. Don and Marcus went out after dark and took light measurements so that
a comprehensive analysis can be done on improving lighting to safer levels.

● UDP is working with the City and the REACH program to expand homeless outreach in
the U District and help navigate services and resources for people experiencing
unaddressed behavioral health issues.

The UDP will reconvene the nightlife safety conversation to continue to chart longer-term
strategies, and will also work with the Mayor’s Case Conferencing program to monitor and
address the individuals in the U District who continue to have a major impact on stakeholders
because of their unaddressed behavioral health disorders.

Cleaning
The Clean Team focused on getting the neighborhood ready for the $4 Food Walk and the return
of students to the U District. The South Cleaning Area was pressure washed and free of graffiti.
In September, the Clean Team removed approximately 450 graffiti tags! ASAP Graffiti came and
covered up much of the graffiti on the second story and higher on several buildings on the Ave.
ASAP Graffiti also offered awning and facade cleaning, something several businesses took
advantage of.

Pasadena Encampment
There has been a consistent encampment along Pasadena Place under the I-5 Ship Canal
Bridge since the outbreak of COVID. That encampment has continued to grow to become the
major encampment it is today. In the last month, there has been a series of violent events that
have taken place there as well as a major fire. It is likely that the encampment will be cleared
soon.



The U District Partnership is working with REACH to develop a plan to be intentional about next
steps. When the encampment at University Playground was removed in late 2021, it was done
so after a month-long outreach effort that resulted in 35/36 inhabitants getting temporary or
permanent housing–making it the most successful encampment unwinding the U District has
seen. When encampments are given 72-hours to clear, as was the case with Olga Park last year,
the inhabitants scatter to other parts of the neighborhood. The goal with the Pasadena
Encampment is to replicate the success found at University Playground.

Part-Time Outreach Position
For years, there has been a major systems gap in providing outreach on the weekends.
Unfortunately, most social service providers (and their back-end support networks) only work
Monday through Friday. The UDP Outreach Worker, JJ, captures it best when he says “people
don’t decide to only have a crisis on a 9-to-5, Monday-through-Friday schedule”. The UDP is
working with REACH to secure a part time position for the weekends so we can provide support
to our homeless community 7-days a week to help people stabilize. The goal is to have a
position filled by the end of October.

Census
The tent numbers are down from last month due to several fires in the encampments.

LOCATION Pasadena I-5 @
45th

I-5 @
50th

University
Playground

The Ave Other TOTAL
Tents

January 26 11 17 1 0 0 55

February 25 16 13 5 0 0 59

March 25 11 19 0 0 0 55

April 20 4 13 0 0 0 41

May 20 4 14 0 0 0 38

June 25 2 15 1 0 0 43

July 30 13 7 0 0 0 50



August 25 9 5 0 0 0 39

September 22 13 6 0 0 0 41

October 13 14 9 0 0 0 36

UDP goes out with REACH once a month to count people experiencing homelessness in the U
District. When counting tents, it’s not always easy to see inside. As with other homeless counting
efforts, UDP used a projected formula to calculate the average number of people associated with
a given tent: 1.5 people per tent. If UDP receives information directly from an encampment about
the number of people residing there, the numbers are adjusted.

MARKETING & COMMUNICATIONS

Collaborating with UW Family Weekend October 14-16
The UW Family Weekend returned Friday, October 14 - Sunday, October 16 - inviting over 3,000
parents and families of Husky students to campus for a weekend of activities. UDP Marketing
collaborated with the UW Parent & Family Programs to create a rack card collateral piece that
highlighted features of the neighborhood and directed families to learn more about the
neighborhood online.

U District Partnership Website Refresh
Now that the UDP logo has been updated, the U District Partnership website will undergo a
content and brand refresh this winter. The team is working on restructuring the website to
feature more relevant content and to provide a more streamlined experience for users.

EVENTS

U District Food Walk returned on Saturday, October 1
The U District $4 Food Walk and Street Party returned on Saturday, October 1 with great fanfare
and attendance! This event launched in 2021 combined with the Station Opening Festival and
brought an astounding one-day attendance of 50,000 people. While UDP is still calculating the
turnout, it’s likely the event saw a smaller turnout in 2022. Highlights from the event included:

● Nearly 60 participating restaurants and businesses, with $4 bites across the U District
between 11 a.m. - 6 p.m.

● The new street party component featuring a breakdancing finals competition and an
after hours menu of $4 drink specials between 6 p.m. - 10 p.m.

● Enhanced site layout with closed blocks on the Ave between NE 42nd and NE 45th



● Xfinity Main Stage featured exciting performances from Battlestar Kalakala, Shpilkis,
Neon Brass Party, DJ Harmony Soleil of C89.5, Seattle Breaking League Finals, and DJ
Ace Chico. Additionally, the Outdoors on the Ave group hosted performances by Waxer
and Reposado outside of Bulldog News.

Sponsors: A huge thank you to the event sponsors and partners: Xfinity, University of
Washington, PEMCO Insurance American Campus Communities, KUOW, The Stranger, C89.5,
and City of Seattle Office of Economic Development.

Advertising: As expected, advertising included poster distribution around Seattle, at local U
District businesses, and on the University of Washington campus. Additionally, radio spots,
digital and print ads were placed on C89.5, The Stranger, KUOW, The Daily UW, and Seattle
Times. Social media ads promoted posts on Facebook and Instagram. The event was also
advertised in the Campus Map produced by The Daily UW for the start of the school year.
Businesses also helped spread the word using assets from the Food Walk Social Media
Toolkit.

Publicity: Local media outlets and partners helped build excitement by including the event in
their top picks for the weekend!

● Seattle Times: What to do in Seattle this week: Great Pumpkin Beer Festival, fall cooking
● Secret Seattle: The U-District Food Walk And Street Party Returns This Weekend
● Secret Seattle: 50 Fantastic And Frightful Things To Do In Seattle This October
● Yakima Herald: 15 things to do in the Seattle area this weekend
● The Stranger: SLOG PM
● The Ticket: Top Pick of the Week
● Seattle Met: Things to do in Seattle this Week
● Dawg Daze: Homepage

https://www.seattletimes.com/entertainment/events/what-to-do-in-seattle-this-week-great-pumpkin-beer-festival-fall-cooking/
https://secretseattle.co/u-district-food-walk/
https://secretseattle.co/things-to-do-seattle-october/
https://www.yakimaherald.com/news/nation_and_world/entertainment/15-things-to-do-in-the-seattle-area-this-weekend/article_e96a509a-c323-55cc-ae12-0eeb58906de3.html
https://www.thestranger.com/slog-pm/2022/09/30/78554866/slog-pm-the-government-avoids-shutdown-resale-mariners-tickets-cost-fans-more-than-1000-and-whales-duke-it-out-near-port-angeles
https://theticket.seattletimes.com/top-picks/
https://www.seattlemet.com/arts-and-culture/things-to-do-in-seattle-events
https://dawgdaze.fyp.uw.edu/
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